Town of Gouldsboro
February 18, 2025
Planning Board
Meeting Minutes
Gouldsboro Town Office

Board Members present:

Ray Jones, Chairman
Jeff Grant, Vice-Chairman
Deirdre McArdle, Secretary
A. J. Higgins
Shepsi Eaton
Deb Bisson, Alternate

Board Members absent:

Jed West, Alternate

CEO:

Mike Connors was absent

Number of Guests:

0

1. Approval of minutes from February 4, 2025

Approved as written YES [] NO [] Approved as amended YES [] NO []

A motion to table the minutes was made by Deb Bisson, seconded by A.J. Higgins and passed unanimously.

2. Approval of bills

There are no bills.

3. CEO report

4. OLD BUSINESS

Comp Plan Update

Comprehensive Plan Chair, Deb Bisson told the Planning Board that the plan is up on the website. Vice-Chair Jeff Grant said that he would look it over and let her know if there were any

edits needed. She said that she plans to attend the Selectboard meeting on the 27th to discuss the fiscal plan. Chairman Ray Jones asked if the Comp Plan would be ready for the Town Meeting in June. Deb Bisson replied that it will probably not be completed by then. A conversation ensued about details on the invoices from the Hancock County Planning Commission. The Comp Plan Chair stated that she had spoken with Averi Varney, Executive Director at HCPC, and was told that they would provide itemized charges. Chairman Ray Jones stated the Town would not pay the invoices without knowing what work had been done.

5. NEW BUSINESS There was no new business. A.J. Higgins moved to adjourn and Shepsi Eaton seconded. The motion passed unanimously. The next Planning Board meeting will be March 4th The meeting adjourned at 6:17pm Respectfully submitted: Deirdre McArdle, Secretary Chairman, Ray Jones Vice Chairman, Jeff Grant

A.J. Higgins

Steven Shepsi Eaton	
Alternate, Deb Bisson	
Alternate, Jed West	

		t .